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To Members of the EFA 
 
Circular No. 139 
 
Mbabane, 27th March 2020 
 
 
2020 Ordinary General Assembly Notice 
 
 
Notice is hereby given to all Members of the EFA, in terms of Article 29 (2) of the EFA Statutes, 
that the 2020 Ordinary General Assembly will be held on Sunday, 28th June 2020, at a venue 
and time to be communicated in due course, in conformity with the EFA Statutes. 
 
Proposals to the Ordinary General Assembly 
 
Members are also hereby informed that proposals to the Ordinary General Assembly must 
have been submitted to the EFA Secretariat (General Secretary) by the 28th May 2020, at the 
latest, in conformity with the EFA Statutes in Articles 30 (1) and 32 (2). 
 
Delegates to the Ordinary General Assembly 
 
Delegates’ numbers shall be as enshrined in Article 24 (1) a) to e) of the EFA Statutes i.e. a 
maximum of six (6) delegates for Premier League of Eswatini; each of the four (4) Regional 
Football Associations, the Referees Association; the Coaches Association; and the Women 
Football Association. 
 
Members are also expected to observe the dictates of Article 24 (2). 
 
Situation of the COVID-19 Pandemic 
 
EFA Members are further informed that the hosting of the EFA Ordinary General Assembly is 
subject to the evolution and/or resolution of the Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic currently 
debilitating global humankind.  Consequential communication, if applicable, will be advanced 
to the members on the evolution of this pandemic relating to general assembly. 
 
Your usual good cooperation is greatly appreciated. 
 
Yours in Football, 
Eswatini Football Association, 
 
 
Frederick Mngomezulu 
Chief Executive Officer 
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